
From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS)
To: Broad Ripple; Sprecher, Bryston; Bovard, Margie F.
Subject: RE: 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
Date: Thursday, February 18, 2021 9:56:00 AM

Thank you, Ms. Hasbrook.
 
Provided this information and documentation is all of the information and documentation reviewed
by IFD in approving this variance request, then it should be sufficient for the Commission. We will
issue the Commission’s order to you and Ms. Bovard after the Commission’s March 2, 2021 meeting.
 
Sincerely,
 
Douglas J. Boyle
Director of the Indiana Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
Indiana Government Center South, Room E208
302 W. Washington Street, Indianapolis, IN 46204
Cell: (317) 650-7720
Email: doboyle@dhs.in.gov
Web | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | YouTube

 

From: Broad Ripple <hotelbroadripple@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 9:08 AM
To: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS) <DoBoyle@dhs.IN.gov>; Sprecher, Bryston <BSprecher@dhs.IN.gov>;
Bovard, Margie F. <margie.bovard@indy.gov>
Subject: Fwd: 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
 
**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Dear Mr. Boyle,
Thank you for your prompt response. I am forwarding to you this email originally sent to Chief Beard
and associates with all of the pertinent information. Please let me know if this will suffice.
Respectfully,
Debra S. Hasbrook
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Broad Ripple <hotelbroadripple@gmail.com>
Date: Fri, Feb 5, 2021 at 4:09 PM
Subject: 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
To: Beard, Michael W. <michael.beard@indy.gov>, Rowland, Steve <Steve.Rowland@indy.gov>,
Bovard, Margie F. <margie.bovard@indy.gov>
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Dear Chief Beard and all,
Please find attached a site plan for 6508 E. Westfield Blvd. showing two options for the placement of
a PIV: A wall mounted PIV next to the FDC and also one 40' west of the building in the parking lot.
This plan also shows the proposed placement of a fire lane at the entrance to the building. I do not
have exact costs for the placement of the PIV in the parking area but know it would entail digging up
the asphalt and running a 3" line 40+' out and 40+' back to the building. When I priced connecting to
the existing line 40' to the east of the building at the sidewalk it was approximately $6,000 which did
not include concrete repair or any additional feet added to the main. I am certain that running a
main to the west and back would be a financial hardship for me.
I have also attached the drawings approved by the state for the fire sprinkler/suppression system. It
does not show a location of the PIV as when these plans were drawn we were not yet certain of its
placement.
I hope you will consider our request for a variance allowing us to place the PIV on the wall next to
the FDC.
Respectfully,
Debra S. Hasbrook



From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS)
To: Broad Ripple
Cc: margie.bovard@indy.gov; Sprecher, Bryston
Subject: RE: Local Variance - 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
Date: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 5:42:00 PM

Ms. Hasbrook,
 
On behalf of the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission (Commission), I have received your
request to have the Commission approve your locally-approved variance pursuant to IC 22-13-2-
7(b). Margie’s message below will be provided to the Commission as part of its meeting materials for
its next tentatively scheduled meeting on Tuesday, March 2, 2021. The meeting will likely be
conducted completely electronically/virtually through Webex, due to the ongoing public health
emergency. Access details will be provided as part of the public notice on the Commission’s main
web page (https://www.in.gov/dhs/boards-and-commissions/fire-prevention-and-building-safety-
commission/) in advance of the meeting date.
 
If you provided Margie any additional information/documentation as part of this request, such as a
request letter and plans identifying the location of the PIV, please provide me that
information/documentation as well at your earliest convenience. Please let me and/or Bryston
(copied here) know if you have any questions or concerns.
 
Thanks,
 
Doug Boyle
 
Douglas J. Boyle
Director of the Indiana Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
Indiana Government Center South, Room E208
302 W. Washington Street, Indianapolis, IN 46204
Cell: (317) 650-7720
Email: doboyle@dhs.in.gov
Web | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | YouTube

 

From: Broad Ripple <hotelbroadripple@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 1:34 PM
To: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS) <DoBoyle@dhs.IN.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Local Variance - 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
 
**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Dear Mr. Boyle,
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I am  requesting that the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission add this request for a local
variance, related to the placement of a Post Indicator Valve at 6508 E. Westfield Blvd., be added to
their agenda as per Ms. Bovard's  email. Please let me know if there is further information required.
Respectfully, 
Debra S. Hasbrook
Hotel Broad Ripple
 
 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Bovard, Margie F. <Margie.Bovard@indy.gov>
Date: Wed, Feb 17, 2021 at 1:15 PM
Subject: Re: Local Variance - 6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
To: Broad Ripple <hotelbroadripple@gmail.com>
Cc: Bovard, Margie F. <Margie.Bovard@indy.gov>
 

 
February 17, 2021
 
RE:  Local Variance
        Hotel Broad Ripple
        6508 E. Westfield Blvd.
        Indianapolis, Indiana
 
 
Dear Ms. Hasbrook,
 
Thank you for your letter dated, February 17, 2021 requesting a local variance from
Section 591-406, Chapter 591 of the Indianapolis-Marion County Fire Prevention
Code which adopts NFPA 24, 1995 Edition, Section 3, requiring a post indicator valve
for a fire service water supply line.
 
Your request and justifications for a variance from the provisions of Chapter 591-406
is in compliance with the provision of Section 591-246, Chapter 591 of the
Indianapolis-Marion County Fire Prevention Code which was passed by the City-
Council on April 29, 2002 and signed by Bart Peterson on May 2, 2002, and approved
by the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission on May 8, 2002.
 
Based on the items listed in your letter dated February 17, 2021, a local variance to
the above mentioned Section is granted by the Indianapolis Fire Department. In
accordance with the exception to NFPA 24, Section 3-3.2, a post Indicator valve will
not be located 40’ away from the building due to site constraints. A wall mounted Post
Indicator Valve will be placed at the south west area of the building near the fire
department connection. An 18 foot wide fire lane will be posted and maintained on the
west side of the building at the main entrance.
This approval must be presented to the Fire Prevention and Building Safety
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Commission as per IC 22-13-2-7. “The Commission shall review variances granted by
a political subdivision to the fire safety laws and building laws adopted in its
ordinances”.  This variance is not effective until it is approved by the Commission.
There is no fee but the item must be placed on the Commission’s agenda. Please
contract Doug  Boyle   doboyle@dhs.in.gov   at the Indiana State Fire Prevention and
Building Safety Office 317-232-6213 to place this item on the next Commission
meeting agenda.
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 317-327-5529 or
margie.bovard@indy.gov
 
 
Respectfully
Margie Bovard
Senior Fire Code Plans Examiner
Indianapolis Fire Department.
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